
 
 

Board Work Session 
August 17, 2021 – 9:00 a.m. 

Boardroom at the Country Club and via Live Stream 
Agenda 

I. Call to Order 
II. Changes or Additions to the Agenda 
III. Open Forum – Property Owner comments.  Comments are limited to three minutes per 

property owner. 
IV. Board or Management response to select Open Forum questions, comments or 

concerns. 
V. Recommended Changes to Policy 8.01 – Directors and Officers Indemnification.  First of 

two required readings. 
VI. Capital Project – Lake Ann Spillway Engineer.  (Board Vote) 
VII. Capital Project Waiver - #5 at the Country Club.  (Board Vote) 
VIII. Cell Tower Buyout Proposal 
IX. Announcements: 

a. Board of Directors Regular Session – Thursday, August 26th at 6:00 p.m. in the 
Boardroom at the Country Club and via Live Stream. 

b. Lakes Joint Advisory Committee Meeting – Wednesday, September 8th at 2:00 p.m. 
in the Boardroom at the Country Club and via Live Stream. 

c. Golf Joint Advisory Committee Meeting – Wednesday, September 8th at 4:00 p.m. 
in the Boardroom at the Country Club and via Live Stream. 

d. Rules & Regulations Committee Meeting – Thursday, September 9th at 1:30 p.m. in 
the Boardroom at the Country Club and via Live Stream. 

e. Board of Directors GM Meeting – Thursday, September 9th at 2:30 p.m. in the 
Boardroom at the Country Club.  (Closed Meeting) 

f. Recreation Joint Advisory Committee Meeting – Monday, September 13th at 4:00 
p.m. in the Boardroom at the Country Club and via Live Stream. 

g. Board of Directors Working Session – Thursday, September 16th at 9:00 a.m. in the 
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Boardroom at the Country Club and via Live Stream. 
h. Board of Directors Regular Session Meeting – Thursday, September 23rd at 6:00 

p.m. in the Boardroom at the Country Club and via Live Stream. 
X. Adjournment  
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From: Tom Judson, COO 

To:  Board of Directors 

Date:  January 11, 2021 

Subject: Recommended changes to Policy 8.01  

On July 26th, the Rules & Regulations Committee voted to move forward 
the following changes to Policy 8.01 – Directors and Officers Indemnification 
as recommended by our outside counsel, Kutak Rock.  

Enclosed you will find Policy 8.01 as it is in its current state, a “redline” 
version of the document with the recommended changes from Kutak Rock, 
and the “clean” version of the document with the recommended changes 
from Kutak Rock.  The “clean” version is identical to the “redline changes”; 
it is simply easier to read than the “redline” version. 

Suggested Motion for the August 26th Regular Session Board Meeting: 

I motion to approve the changes to Policy 8.01 – Directors and Officers 
Indemnification as recommended.  This is the first of two required readings. 
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From: Tom Judson, COO 

To: Bella Vista POA Board of Directors 

Date: August 9, 2021  

Subject: Capital Project – Lake Ann Spillway Engineer 

The next step in correcting the problems at the Lake Ann Spillway is the 
hiring of an engineering firm to develop remediation plans.  Once these 
plans have been developed, we will be able to seek bids for the work. 

Mike Taggart contacted three engineering firms to get bids.  Keep in mind 
the nature of this work required specialized engineering.  Provided below 
is a list of the three firms and the bid they submitted. 

1. Garver Engineering – $208,500
2. Shannon & Wilson - $144,078
3. CEI Engineering - $69,500

Because of the wide disparity in bids, Mike spoke with our contact at CEI 
Engineering to ensure the firm had a full understanding of the project.  
Mike was able to confirm CEI Engineering understands the scope of the 
project.  I would also like to point out that we have a long track record with 
CEI Engineering. 

Mike has requested we approve this project as soon as reasonably possible.  
I am asking the Board to vote on capital project at the Work Session on 
August 17th. 
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Suggestion motion for the August 17th Work Session 

I make a motion approving the capital project for the Lake Ann Spillway 
Engineering in the amount of $69,500. 
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From: Tom Judson, COO 

To:  Bella Vista POA Board of Directors 

Date:  July 29, 2021   

Subject: Country Club #5 Capital Project Waiver  

For the Country Club #5 Capital Project we were only able to secure one 
bid for the project.  The ongoing challenge to get three bids is the result of 
the extensive amount of construction occurring in Northwest Arkansas. 

Fortunately, the company that did submit a bid is the same company that 
successfully worked on the bridges at Scotsdale.  Additionally, the bid 
came in under budget by $11,900. 

The attached bid is for $142,888.80.  For the project, we also incurred 
$29,000 in engineering fees and $26,200 in construction management fees.  
In total, the project will cost $198,088.80.  This total cost compares to an 
approved budget of $210,000. 

Keith Ihms has requested we seek approval as soon as reasonably possible 
so the project can commence in September and can be completed before the 
end of the year.  Management is requesting the Board vote on this waiver 
proposal at the August Work Session. 

 

Suggested Motion for the August 17th Work Session 

I make a motion granting a three-bid waiver for the Country Club #5 
Capital Project. 
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From: Tom Judson, COO 

To:  Bella Vista POA Board of Directors 

Date:  August 13, 2021   

Subject: Cell Tower Leases  

The POA has been approached by two separate companies offering to buy 
out the current cell tower monthly payment leases.  Currently there are 
four cell tower leases.  Each lease pays the POA $834 per month, with the 
lease payments increasing by 2% each year.  The leases have 20 years 
remaining, with an expiration date of March 31, 2040.  Over the next 20 
years, the POA will be paid a combined total of $973,000. 

The estimated Net Present Value of the $973,000 revenue stream is 
$686,000.  The Net Present Value represents the estimated current value of 
a series of payments over the 20-year period. 

After several months of negotiations, Landmark Dividend has made a final 
offer of $500,000 for a 25-year licensing agreement. 

Below are reasons to support accepting the buyout offer: 

The current 20-year lease be canceled at any time by either party.  If 
technology were to change at some point in the future and the cell 
tower sites were no longer needed, the contract could be canceled.  
Using the “bird in the hand” approach, we may be better off 
accepting the $500,000. 
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Because of limited capital funds in 2019 and 2020, we have a lot of 
catching up to do with regards to capital projects.  The $500,000 up 
front can be used for the many projects which will be requested in 
2022 and following years.  While $40,000 per year in annual lease 
payments has a limited impact, an influx of $500,000 all at one time 
would have a greater impact. 

Below are reasons we should reject the buyout offer: 

By taking a patient approach, we will receive more money over the 
next 20 years. 

We are not desperate for funds currently.  With the settlement of the 
lawsuit, we are in a better position financially. 

Based upon the analysis we have conducted I am of the opinion we should 
accept the offer of $500,000. 
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